

**JARAMOGI OGINGA ODINGA UNIVERSITY OF SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY (JOOUST)**

**SUPPLY, DELIVERY, INSTALLATION, TESTING AND COMMISSIONING OF LABORATORY EQUIPMENT**

**TENDER NUMBER: JOOUST/RT/WB002/2019-2020**

**CLOSING DATE: 10th December 2019**

**TABLE OF CONTENTS**

Page

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
|  | INTRODUCTION ……………………………. | 3 |
| SECTION I | INVITATION TO TENDER…………………… | 3 |
| SECTION II | INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERERS…………. | 4 |
|  | Appendix to Instructions to Tenderers ………… | 22 |
| SECTION III | GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT……. | 23 |
| SECTION IV | SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT…….. | 31 |
| SECTION V | TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS……………… | 33 |
| SECTION VI | SCHEDULE OF REQUIREMENTS……………. | 41 |
| SECTION VII | PRICE SCHEDULE FOR GOODS…………….. | 42 |
| SECTION VIII | STANDARD FORMS…………………………. | 47 |
| 8.1 | FORM OF TENDER…………………………… | 48 |
| 8.2 | CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS QUESTIONNAIRES FORMS……………….. | 49 |
| 8.3 | TENDER SECURITY FORM……………………. | 50 |
| 8.4 | CONTRACT FORM……………………………… | 51 |
| 8.5 | PERFORMANCE SECURITY FORM…………… | 52 |
| 8.6 | BANK GUARANTTE FOR ADVANCE  PAYMENT FORM………………………………. | 53 |
| 8.7 | MANUFACTURER’S AUTHORIZATION  FORM……………………………………………. | 54 |

**SECTION I INVITATION TO TENDER**

**TENDER REF NO**: **JOOUST/RT/WB002/2019-2020**

**TENDER NAME: SUPPLY, DELIVERY, INSTALLATION, TESTING AND COMMISSIONING OF LABORATORY EQUIPMENT**

**DATE: 10th December 2019**

* 1. Jaramogi Oginga Odinga University of Science and Technology invites sealed bids from eligible candidates for Supply and Delivery of laboratory equipment
  2. Interested eligible candidates may obtain further information from and inspect the tender documents at Jaramogi Oginga Odinga University of Science and Technology Procurement Office Bondo during normal office working hours (8.00am-1.00pm, 2.00pm

– 5.00pm). Bidders may also view and download the bidding document from website: https.//tenders or [www.jooust.ac.ke](http://www.jooust.ac.ke/) and immediately forward their particulars for records and for the purposes of receiving any further tender clarifications and/or addendums to [proc@jooust.ac.ke.](mailto:proc@jooust.ac.ke)

* 1. Prices quoted should be net inclusive of all taxes, and delivery costs, must be in Kenya Shillings and shall remain valid for (120) days from the closing date of the tender.
  2. Completed tender documents are to be enclosed in plain sealed envelopes marked with tender reference number and be deposited in the Tender Box at Tender Box at Ground Floor, Main Campus Reception Jaramogi Oginga Odinga University of Science and Technology be addressed to:

**The Vice Chancellor,**

**Jaramogi Oginga Odinga University of Science and Technology**

**P.O Box 210- 4061 Bondo**

So as to be received on or before **Tuesday 10th December 2019** at **10.00 A.M**

* 1. Must serialize all the pages of the bid document failure to which shall lead to disqualification.
  2. The price quoted on the tender form shall be final and will not be subjected to any arithmetic error check that may lead to change of total contract sum on the tender form.
  3. The completed tender document **MUST** be placed inside the tender box in the administration block on or before **Tuesday 10th December 2019 at 10.00 a.m.** Opening will be done immediately thereafter at EACII in the presence of tenderers or their representatives who choose to attend. Late submissions will be rejected and returned unopened immediately at the tenderer’s cost.

***The University reserves the right to reject any tender application in whole or part.***

***Canvassing will lead to automatic disqualification***

**VICE CHANCELLOR**

**SECTION II - INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERERS**

**Table of Clauses**

Page

* 1. Eligible tenderers……………………… 6
  2. Eligible goods…………………………. 6
  3. Cost of tendering 6
  4. Contents of Tender document… 7
  5. Clarification of documents… 7
  6. Amendment of documents…………….. 8
  7. Language of tender…………………….. 8
  8. Documents comprising the tender… 8
  9. Tender forms… 9
  10. Tender prices… 9
  11. Tender currencies… 9
  12. Tenderers eligibility and qualifications…… 0
  13. Goods’ eligibility and conformity to

Tender documents… 10

* 1. Tender security 11
  2. Validity of tenders… 12
  3. Format and signing of tenders… 13
  4. Sealing and marking of tenders… 13
  5. Deadline for submission of tender 14
  6. Modification and withdrawal of tenders….. 14
  7. Opening of tenders… 15
  8. Clarification of tenders 15
  9. Preliminary examination 15
  10. Conversion to single currency 16
  11. Evaluation and comparison of tenders… 16
  12. Contacting the procuring entity 17
  13. Award of contract… 17

1. Post qualification… 17
2. Award criteria 17
3. Procuring entity’s right to vary quantities…. 18
4. Procuring entity’s right to accept or

reject any or all tenders 18

* 1. Notification of award… 18
  2. Signing of contract… 18
  3. Performance security 19
  4. Corrupt or fraudulent practices… 19

**SECTION II - INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERERS**

* 1. **Eligible Tenderers**
     1. This Invitation for Tenders is open to all tenderers eligible as described in the Invitation to Tender. Successful tenderers shall complete the supply of goods by the intended completion date specified in the Schedule of Requirements Section VI.
     2. The procuring entity’s employees, committee members, board members and their relative (spouse and children) are not eligible to participate in the tender.
     3. Tenderers shall provide the qualification information statement that the tenderer (including all members of a joint venture and subcontractors) is not associated, or have been associated in the past, directly or indirectly, with a firm or any of its affiliates which have been engaged by the Procuring entity to provide consulting services for the preparation of the design, specifications, and other documents to be used for the procurement of the goods under this Invitation for tenders.
     4. Tenderers shall not be under a declaration of ineligibility for corrupt and fraudulent practices.

**5.1 Eligible Goods**

* + 1. All goods to be supplied under the contract shall have their origin in eligible source countries.
    2. For purposes of this clause, “origin” means the place where the goods are mined, grown, or produced. Goods are produced when, through manufacturing, processing, or substantial and major assembly of components, a commercially-recognized product results that is substantially different in basic characteristics or in purpose or utility from its components
    3. The origin of goods is distinct from the nationality of the tenderer.

**5.2 Cost of Tendering**

* + 1. The Tenderer shall bear all costs associated with the preparation and submission of its tender, and the procuring entity, will in no case be responsible or liable for those costs, regardless of the conduct or outcome of the tendering process.
    2. The price to be charged for the tender document shall not exceed Kshs.1,000/=
    3. All firms found capable of performing the contract satisfactorily in accordance with the set prequalification criteria shall be prequalified.
  1. **The Tender Document**
     1. The tender document comprises the documents listed below and addenda issued in accordance with clause 2.6 of these instructions to Tenderers
        1. Invitation to Tender
        2. Instructions to tenderers
        3. General Conditions of Contract
        4. Special Conditions of Contract
        5. Schedule of requirements
        6. Technical Specifications
        7. Tender Form and Price Schedules
        8. Tender Security Form
        9. Contract Form
        10. Performance Security Form
        11. Bank Guarantee for Advance Payment Form
        12. Manufacturer’s Authorization Form
        13. Confidential Business Questionnaire
        14. Anticorruption declaration form
     2. The Tenderer is expected to examine all instructions, forms, terms, and specifications in the tender documents. Failure to furnish all information required by the tender documents or to submit a tender not substantially responsive to the tender documents in every respect will be at the tenderers risk and may result in the rejection of its tender.
  2. **Clarification of Documents**
  3. A prospective tenderer requiring any clarification of the tender document may notify the Procuring entity in writing or by post at the entity’s address indicated in the Invitation to Tender. The Procuring entity will respond in writing to any request for clarification of the tender documents, which it receives not later than seven (7) days prior to the deadline for the submission of tenders, prescribed by the procuring entity. Written copies of the Procuring entities response (including an explanation of the query but without identifying the source of inquiry) will be sent to all prospective tenderers that have received the tender document.

2.5.2 The procuring entity shall reply to any clarifications sought by the tenderer within 3 days of receiving the request to enable the tenderer to make timely submission of its tender.

**5.5 Amendment of Documents**

* + 1. At any time prior to the deadline for submission of tenders, the Procuring entity, for any reason, whether at its own initiative or in response to a clarification requested by a prospective tenderer, may modify the tender documents by amendment.
    2. All prospective candidates that have received the tender documents will be notified of the amendment in writing or by post and will be binding on them.
    3. In order to allow prospective tenderers reasonable time in which to take the amendment into account in preparing their tenders, the Procuring entity, at its discretion, may extend the deadline for the submission of tenders.

**5.6 Language of Tender**

2.7.1 The tender prepared by the tenderer, as well as all correspondence and documents relating to the tender exchange by the tenderer and the Procuring entity, shall be written in English language, provided that any printed literature furnished by the tenderer may be written in another language provided they are accompanied by an accurate English translation of the relevant passages in which case, for purposes of interpretation of the tender, the English translation shall govern.

**5.7 Documents Comprising of Tender**

* + 1. The tender prepared by the tenderers shall comprise the following components
       1. a Tender Form and a Price Schedule completed in accordance with paragraph 2.9, 2.10 and 2.11 below
       2. documentary evidence established in accordance with paragraph 2.1 that the tenderer is eligible to tender and is qualified to perform the contract if its tender is accepted;
       3. documentary evidence established in accordance with paragraph 2.2 that the goods and ancillary services to be supplied by the tenderer are eligible goods and services and conform to the tender documents; and
       4. tender security furnished in accordance with paragraph 2.14

**5.8 Tender Forms**

2.9.1 The tenderer shall complete the Tender Form and the appropriate Price Schedule furnished in the tender documents, indicating the goods to be supplied, a brief description of the goods, their country of origin, quantity, and prices.

**5.9 Tender Prices**

* + 1. The tenderer shall indicate on the appropriate Price Schedule the unit prices and total tender price of the goods it proposes to supply under the contract
    2. Prices indicated on the Price Schedule shall include all costs including taxes, insurances and delivery to the premises of the entity.
    3. Prices quoted by the tenderer shall be fixed during the Tender’s performance of the contract and not subject to variation on any account. A tender submitted with an adjustable price quotation will be treated as non-responsive and will be rejected, pursuant to paragraph 2.22
    4. The validity period of the tender shall be **120 days** from the date of opening of the tender.

**5.10 Tender Currencies**

2.11.1 Prices shall be quoted in Kenya Shillings unless otherwise specified in the Appendix to Instructions to Tenderers.

**5.11 Tenderers Eligibility and Qualifications**

2.12.1. Pursuant to paragraph 2.1 the tenderer shall furnish, as part of its tender, documents establishing the tenderers eligibility to tender and its qualifications to perform the contract if its tender is accepted.

* + 1. The documentary evidence of the tenderers eligibility to tender shall establish to the Procuring entity’s satisfaction that the tenderer, at the time of submission of its tender, is from an eligible source country as defined under paragraph 2.1
    2. The documentary evidence of the tenderers qualifications to perform the contract if its tender is accepted shall be established to the Procuring entity’s satisfaction;
       1. that, in the case of a tenderer offering to supply goods under the contract which the tenderer did not manufacture or otherwise produce, the tenderer has been duly authorized by the goods’ Manufacturer or producer to supply the goods.
       2. that the tenderer has the financial, technical, and production capability necessary to perform the contract;
       3. that, in the case of a tenderer not doing business within Kenya, the tenderer is or will be (if awarded the contract) represented by an Agent in Kenya equipped, and able to carry out the Tenderer’s maintenance, repair, and spare parts-stocking obligations prescribed in the Conditions of Contract and/or Technical Specifications.
  1. **Goods Eligibility and Conformity to Tender Documents**
     1. Pursuant to paragraph 2.2 of this section, the tenderer shall furnish, as part of its tender documents establishing the eligibility and conformity to the tender documents of all goods which the tenderer proposes to supply under the contract
     2. The documentary evidence of the eligibility of the goods shall consist of a statement in the Price Schedule of the country of origin of the goods and services offered which shall be confirmed by a certificate of origin issued at the time of shipment.
     3. The documentary evidence of conformity of the goods to the tender documents may be in the form of literature, drawings, and data, and shall consist of:
        1. a detailed description of the essential technical and performance characteristic of the goods;
        2. a list giving full particulars, including available source and current prices of spare parts, special tools, etc., necessary for the proper and continuing functioning of

the goods for a period of two (2) years, following commencement of the use of the goods by the Procuring entity; and

* + - 1. a clause-by-clause commentary on the Procuring entity’s Technical Specifications demonstrating substantial responsiveness of the goods and service to those specifications, or a statement of deviations and exceptions to the provisions of the Technical Specifications.
    1. For purposes of the documentary evidence to be furnished pursuant to paragraph 2.13.3I above, the tenderer shall note that standards for workmanship, material, and equipment, as well as references to brand names or catalogue numbers designated by the Procurement entity in its Technical Specifications, are intended to be descriptive only and not restrictive. The tenderer may substitute alternative standards, brand names, and/or catalogue numbers in its tender, provided that it demonstrates to the Procurement entity’s satisfaction that the substitutions ensure substantial equivalence to those designated in the Technical Specifications.
  1. **Tender Security**
     1. The tenderer shall furnish, as part of its tender, a tender security for the amount specified in the Appendix to Invitation to Tenderers.
     2. The tender security shall be in the form of a tender securing declaration.
     3. The tender security is required to protect the Procuring entity against the risk of Tenderer’s conduct which would warrant the security’s forfeiture, pursuant to paragraph 2.14.7
     4. The tender security shall be denominated in Kenya Shillings or in another freely convertible currency, and shall be in the form of a bank guarantee or a bank draft issued by a reputable bank located in Kenya or abroad, in the form provided in the tender documents or another form acceptable to the Procuring entity and valid for **thirty (30) days** beyond the validity of the tender.
     5. Any tender not secured in accordance with paragraph 2.14.1 and 2.14.3 will be rejected by the Procuring entity as non-responsive, pursuant to paragraph 2.22
     6. Unsuccessful Tenderer’s tender security will be discharged or returned as promptly as possible as but not later than thirty (30) days after the expiration of the period of tender validity prescribed by the Procuring entity.
     7. The successful Tenderer’s tender security will be discharged upon the tenderer signing the contract, pursuant to paragraph 2.29 and furnishing the performance security, pursuant to paragraph 2.30.
     8. The tender security may be forfeited:
        1. if a tenderer withdraws its tender during the period of tender validity specified by the procuring entity on the Tender Form; or
        2. in the case of a successful tenderer, if the tenderer fails:
           1. to sign the contract in accordance with paragraph 2.27 or
           2. to furnish performance security in accordance with paragraph 2.28

**5.12 Validity of Tenders**

* + 1. Tenders shall remain valid for **120 days** or as specified in the Invitation to tender after the date of tender opening prescribed by the Procuring entity, pursuant to paragraph 2.18. A tender valid for a shorter period shall be rejected by the Procuring entity as non- responsive.
    2. In exceptional circumstances, the Procuring entity may solicit the Tenderer’s consent to an extension of the period of validity. The request and the responses thereto shall be made in writing. The tender security provided under paragraph 2.14 shall also be suitably extended. A tenderer may refuse the request without forfeiting its tender security. A tenderer granting the request will not be required nor permitted to modify its tender.

5.13 **Format and Signing of Tender**

* + 1. The Procuring entity shall prepare the tender, clearly marking **“Tender No. and Tender Description”** as appropriate. In the event of any discrepancy between them, the tender number shall govern.
    2. The original and all copies of the tender shall be typed or written in indelible ink and shall be signed by the tenderer or a person or persons duly authorized to bind the tenderer to the contract. The latter authorization shall be indicated by written power-of-attorney accompanying the tender. All pages of the tender, except for unamended printed literature, shall be initialed by the person or persons signing the tender.
    3. The tender shall have no interlineations, erasures, or overwriting except as necessary to correct errors made by the tenderer, in which case such corrections shall be initialed by the person or persons signing the tender.
  1. **Sealing and Marking of Tenders**
     1. The Tenderer shall seal the tender, duly marking the envelope as **“Tender No. and Tender Description”**. The envelope shall then be sealed in an outer envelope.
     2. The inner and outer envelopes shall:
  2. be addressed to the Procuring entity at the address given in the Invitation to Tender:
  3. bear, tender number and name in the Invitation for Tenders and the words, “DO NOT OPEN BEFORE,” **as indicated in the invitation to tender**
     1. The inner envelopes shall also indicate the name and address of the tenderer to enable the tender to be returned unopened in case it is declared “late”.
     2. If the outer envelope is not sealed and marked as required by paragraph 2.17.2, the Procuring entity will assume no responsibility for the tender’s misplacement or premature opening.

**5.16 Deadline for Submission of Tenders**

* + 1. Tenders must be received by the Procuring entity at the address specified under paragraph 2.17.2 no later than **Tuesday 10th December 2019** at **10.00 a.m.** as indicated in the invitation to tender.
    2. The Procuring entity may, at its discretion, extend this deadline for the submission of tenders by amending the tender documents in accordance with paragraph 2.6, in which case all rights and obligations of the Procuring entity and candidates previously subject to the deadline will therefore be subject to the deadline as extended

**5.17 Modification and Withdrawal of Tenders**

* + 1. The tenderer may modify or withdraw its tender after the tender’s submission, provided that written notice of the modification, including substitution or withdrawal of the tenders, is received by the Procuring Entity prior to the deadline prescribed for submission of tenders.
    2. The Tenderer’s modification or withdrawal notice shall be prepared, sealed, marked, and dispatched in accordance with the provisions of paragraph 2.17. A withdrawal notice may also be sent by cable, telex but followed by a signed confirmation copy, postmarked not later than the deadline for submission of tenders.
    3. No tender may be modified after the deadline for submission of tenders.
    4. No tender may be withdrawn in the interval between the deadline for submission of tenders and the expiration of the period of tender validity specified by the tenderer on the Tender Form. Withdrawal of a tender during this interval may result in the Tenderer’s forfeiture of its tender security, pursuant to paragraph 2.14.7.
    5. The procuring entity may at any time terminate procurement proceedings before contract award and shall not be liable to any person for the termination.
    6. The procuring entity shall give prompt notice of the termination to the tenderers and on request give its reasons for termination within 14 days of receiving the request from any tenderer.
  1. **Opening of Tenders**
     1. The Procuring entity will open all tenders in the presence of tenderers’ representatives who choose to attend, as indicated in the invitation to tender and in the location specified in the Invitation to Tender.

The tenderers’ representatives who are present shall sign a register evidencing their attendance.

* + 1. The tenderers’ names, tender modifications or withdrawals, tender prices, discounts and the presence or absence of requisite tender security and such other details as the Procuring entity, at its discretion, may consider appropriate, will be announced at the opening.
    2. The Procuring entity will prepare minutes of the tender opening.
  1. **Clarification of Tenders**
     1. To assist in the examination, evaluation and comparison of tenders the Procuring entity may, at its discretion, ask the tenderer for a clarification of its tender. The request for clarification and the response shall be in writing, and no change in the prices or substance of the tender shall be sought, offered, or permitted.
     2. Any effort by the tenderer to influence the Procuring entity in the Procuring entity’s tender evaluation, tender comparison or contract award decisions may result in the rejection of the tenderers’ tender.
  2. **Preliminary Examination**
     1. The Procuring entity will examine the tenders to determine whether they are complete, whether any computational errors have been made, whether required sureties have been furnished, whether the documents have been properly signed, and whether the tenders are generally in order.
     2. Arithmetical errors will be rectified on the following basis. If there is a discrepancy between the unit price and the total price that is obtained by multiplying the unit price and quantify, the unit price shall prevail, and the total price shall be corrected. If the candidate does not accept the correction of the errors, its tender will be rejected, and its tender security forfeited. If there is a discrepancy between words and figures the amount in words will prevail
     3. The Procuring entity may waive any minor informality or non-conformity or irregularity in a tender which does not constitute a material deviation, provided such waiver does not prejudice or effect the relative ranking of any tenderer.
     4. Prior to the detailed evaluation, pursuant to paragraph 2.24 the Procuring entity will determine the substantial responsiveness of each tender to the tender documents. For purposes of these paragraphs, a substantially responsive tender is one, which conforms to all the terms and conditions of the tender documents without material deviations. The Procuring entity’s determination of a tender’s responsiveness is to be based on the contents of the tender itself without recourse to extrinsic evidence.
     5. If a tender is not substantially responsive, it will be rejected by the Procuring entity and may not subsequently be made responsive by the tenderer by correction of the non- conformity.
  3. **Conversion to Single Currency**
     1. Where other currencies are used, the procuring entity will convert these currencies to Kenya Shillings using the selling exchange rate on the date of tender closing provided by the Central Bank of Kenya.
  4. **Evaluation and Comparison of Tenders**
     1. The Procuring entity will evaluate and compare the tenders which have been determined to be substantially responsive, pursuant to paragraph 2.22.
     2. The tender evaluation committee shall evaluate the tender within 30 days of the validity period from the date of opening the tender.
     3. A tenderer who gives false information in the tender document about its qualification or who refuses to enter into a contract after notification of contract award shall be considered for debarment from participating in future public procurement.
  5. **Preference**
     1. Preference where allowed in the evaluation of tenders shall not exceed 15%.
  6. **Contacting the Procuring entity**
     1. Subject to paragraph 2.21 no tenderer shall contact the Procuring entity on any matter related to its tender, from the time of the tender opening to the time the contract is awarded.
     2. Any effort by a tenderer to influence the Procuring entity in its decisions on tender, evaluation, tender comparison, or contract award may result in the rejection of the Tenderer’s tender.
  7. **Award of Contract**

(a) **Post-qualification**

* + 1. In the absence of pre-qualification, the Procuring entity will determine to its satisfaction whether the tenderer that is selected as having submitted the lowest evaluated responsive tender is qualified to perform the contract satisfactorily.
    2. The determination will take into account the tenderer financial, technical, and production capabilities. It will be based upon an examination of the documentary evidence of the tenderers qualifications submitted by the tenderer, pursuant to paragraph 2.12.3 as well as such other information as the Procuring entity deems necessary and appropriate.
    3. An affirmative determination will be a prerequisite for award of the contract to the tenderer. A negative determination will result in rejection of the Tenderer’s tender, in which event the Procuring entity will proceed to the next lowest evaluated tender to make a similar determination of that Tenderer’s capabilities to perform satisfactorily.

**5.18 Award Criteria**

2.27.4 The Procuring entity will award the contract to the successful tenderer(s) whose tender has been determined to be substantially responsive and has been determined to be the lowest evaluated tender, provided further that the tenderer is determined to be qualified to perform the contract satisfactorily.

**5.19 Procuring entity’s Right to Vary quantities**

2.27.5 The Procuring entity reserves the right at the time of contract award to increase or decrease the quantity of goods originally specified in the Schedule of requirements without any change in unit price or other terms and conditions

**5.20 Procuring entity’s Right to accept or Reject any or All Tenders**

2.27.6 The Procuring entity reserves the right to accept or reject any tender, and to annul the tendering process and reject all tenders at any time prior to contract award, without thereby incurring any liability to the affected tenderer or tenderers or any obligation to inform the affected tenderer or tenderers of the grounds for the Procuring entity’s action.

* 1. **Notification of Award**
     1. Prior to the expiration of the period of tender validity, the Procuring entity will notify the successful tenderer in writing that its tender has been accepted.
     2. The notification of award will constitute the formation of the Contract but will have to wait until the contract is finally signed by both parties
     3. Upon the successful Tenderer’s furnishing of the performance security pursuant to paragraph 2.28, the Procuring entity will promptly notify each unsuccessful Tenderer and will discharge its tender security, pursuant to paragraph 2.14
  2. **Signing of Contract**
     1. At the same time as the Procuring entity notifies the successful tenderer that its tender has been accepted, the Procuring entity will send the tenderer the Contract Form provided in the tender documents, incorporating all agreements between the parties.
     2. The parties to the contract shall have it signed within 30 days from the date of notification of contract award unless there is an administrative review request.
     3. Within thirty (30) days of receipt of the Contract Form, the successful tenderer shall sign and date the contract and return it to the Procuring entity.
  3. **Performance Security**
     1. Within Thirty (30) days of the receipt of notification of award from the Procuring entity, the successful tenderer shall furnish the performance security in accordance with the Conditions of Contract, in the Performance Security Form provided in the tender documents, or in another form acceptable to the Procuring entity.
     2. Failure of the successful tenderer to comply with the requirements of paragraph 2.29 or paragraph 2.30 shall constitute sufficient grounds for the annulment of the award and forfeiture of the tender security, in which event the Procuring entity may make the award to the next lowest evaluated Candidate or call for new tenders.
  4. **Corrupt or Fraudulent Practices**
     1. The Procuring entity requires that tenderers observe the highest standard of ethics during the procurement process and execution of contracts when used in the present regulations, the following terms are defined as follows;
        1. “corrupt practice” means the offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting of anything of value to influence the action of a public official in the procurement process or in contract execution; and
        2. “fraudulent practice” means a misrepresentation of facts in order to influence a procurement process or the execution of a contract to the detriment of the Procuring entity, and includes collusive practice among tenderer (prior to or after tender submission) designed to establish tender prices at artificial non-competitive levels and to deprive the Procuring entity of the benefits of free and open competition;
     2. The procuring entity will reject a proposal for award if it determines that the tenderer recommended for award has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent practices in competing for the contract in question.
     3. Further a tenderer who is found to have indulged in corrupt or fraudulent practices risks being debarred from participating in public procurement in Kenya.

**Appendix to Instructions to Tenderers**

**Notes on the Appendix to the Instruction to Tenderers**

* 1. The Appendix to instructions to tenderers is intended to assist the procuring entity in providing specific information in relation to the corresponding clause in the instructions to Tenderers included in Section II and has to be prepared for each specific procurement.

1. The procuring entity should specify in the appendix information and requirements specific to the circumstances of the procuring entity, the goods to be procured and the tender evaluation criteria that will apply to the tenders.
2. In preparing the Appendix the following aspects should be taken into consideration;
   1. The information that specifies and complements provisions of Section II to be incorporated
   2. Amendments and/or supplements if any, to provisions of Section II as necessitated by the circumstances of the goods to be procured to be also incorporated
3. Section II should remain unchanged and can only be amended through the Appendix.
4. Clauses to be included in this part must be consistent with the public procurement law and the regulations.

**Appendix to Instructions to Tenderers**

The following information regarding the particulars of the tender shall complement supplement or amend the provisions of the instructions to tenderers. Wherever there is a conflict between the provision of the instructions to tenderers and the provisions of the appendix, the provisions of the appendix herein shall prevail over those of the instructions to tenderers.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERERS REFERENCE** | **PARTICULARS OF APPENDIX TO INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERS** |
| 2.1.1 | **Indicate eligible tenderer**   * Must provide a dully filled, signed and stamped Tender form. * Must provide bid bond of 2% from commercial bank or approved insurance by PPRA and should be valid for 120days from the date of tender opening. * Must provide Certificate of Registration/ Incorporation. * Must provide a Valid Trade License/Single Business Permit. * Must provide a Valid Certificate of Tax Compliance. * Must provide VAT certificates. * Must provide a dully filled anti-corruption declaration form. * Must serialize all the pages of the bid document failure to which will lead to disqualification. * Must dully fill, signed and stamped Confidential Business Questionnaire. * Commitment to adhere specification. * Experience attach LPO of similar nature |
| 2.18.1 | Before or on Tuesday 10th December 2019 at 10.00 a.m.  (Submission day, date and time) |
| 2.29.1 | Within 30 days from the date of notification of contract award unless there is an administrative review request (signing of the contract) |

**SECTION III: GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT**

**Table of Clauses**

Page 3.1 Definitions…………………………………………… 24

[3.2 Application………………………………………….. 24](#_TOC_250015)

[3.3 Country of Origin…………………………………….. 24](#_TOC_250014)

[3.4 Standards……………………………………………. 25](#_TOC_250013)

[3.5 Use of Contract documents and information…………. 25](#_TOC_250012)

[3.6 Patent Rights… 25](#_TOC_250011)

[3.7 Performance security 25](#_TOC_250010)

[3.8 Inspection and Tests 26](#_TOC_250009)

[3.9 Packing 27](#_TOC_250008)

[3.10 Delivery and documents 27](#_TOC_250007)

[3.11 Insurance 27](#_TOC_250006)

3.12 Payment… 27

3.13 Price……………………………………………………. 28

3.14 Assignments…………………………………………… 28

[3.15 Sub contracts………………………………………….. 28](#_TOC_250005)

[3.16 Termination for default……………………………….. 28](#_TOC_250004)

[3.17 Liquidated damages………………………………….. 29](#_TOC_250003)

[3.18 Resolution of Disputes………………………………… 29](#_TOC_250002)

[3.19 Language and law…………………………………….. 29](#_TOC_250001)

[3.20 Force Majeure………………………………………… 29](#_TOC_250000)

**SECTION III - GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT**

* 1. **Definitions**
     1. In this Contract, the following terms shall be interpreted as indicated:-
        1. “The Contract” means the agreement entered into between the Procuring entity and the tenderer, as recorded in the Contract Form signed by the parties, including all attachments and appendices thereto and all documents incorporated by reference therein.
        2. “The Contract Price” means the price payable to the tenderer under the Contract for the full and proper performance of its contractual obligations
        3. “The Goods” means all of the equipment, machinery, and/or other materials, which the tenderer is required to supply to the Procuring entity under the Contract.
        4. “The Procuring entity” means the organization purchasing the Goods under this Contract.
        5. “The Tenderer’ means the individual or firm supplying the Goods under this Contract.

# Application

* + 1. These General Conditions shall apply in all Contracts made by the Procuring entity for the procurement installation and commissioning of equipment

# Country of Origin

* + 1. For purposes of this clause, “Origin” means the place where the Goods were mined, grown or produced.
    2. The origin of Goods and Services is distinct from the nationality of the tenderer.

# Standards

* + 1. The Goods supplied under this Contract shall conform to the standards mentioned in the Technical Specifications.

# Use of Contract Documents and Information

* + 1. The tenderer shall not, without the Procuring entity’s prior written consent, disclose the Contract, or any provision therefore, or any specification, plan, drawing, pattern, sample, or information furnished by or on behalf of the Procuring entity in connection therewith, to any person other than a person employed by the tenderer in the performance of the Contract.
    2. The tenderer shall not, without the Procuring entity’s prior written consent, make use of any document or information enumerated in paragraph 3.5.1 above
    3. Any document, other than the Contract itself, enumerated in paragraph 3.5.1 shall remain the property of the Procuring entity and shall be returned (all copies) to the Procuring entity on completion of the Tenderer’s performance under the Contract if so required by the Procuring entity

# Patent Rights

* + 1. The tenderer shall indemnify the Procuring entity against all third-party claims of infringement of patent, trademark, or industrial design rights arising from use of the Goods or any part thereof in the Procuring entity’s country

# Performance Security

* + 1. Within thirty (30) days of receipt of the notification of Contract award, the successful tenderer shall furnish to the Procuring entity the performance security in the amount specified in Special Conditions of Contract.
    2. The proceeds of the performance security shall be payable to the Procuring entity as compensation for any loss resulting from the Tenderer’s failure to complete its obligations under the Contract.
    3. The performance security shall be denominated in the currency of the Contract, or in a freely convertible currency acceptable to the Procuring entity and shall be in the form of a bank guarantee or an irrevocable letter of credit issued by a reputable bank located in Kenya or abroad, acceptable to the Procuring entity, in the form provided in the tender documents.
    4. The performance security will be discharged by the Procuring entity and returned to the Candidate not later than thirty (30) days following the date of completion of the Tenderer’s performance obligations under the Contract, including any warranty obligations, under the Contract

# Inspection and Tests

* + 1. The Procuring entity or its representative shall have the right to inspect and/or to test the goods to confirm their conformity to the Contract specifications. The Procuring entity shall notify the tenderer in writing in a timely manner, of the identity of any representatives retained for these purposes.
    2. The inspections and tests may be conducted in the premises of the tenderer or its subcontractor(s), at point of delivery, and/or at the Goods’ final destination If conducted on the premises of the tenderer or its subcontractor(s), all reasonable facilities and

assistance, including access to drawings and production data, shall be furnished to the inspectors at no charge to the Procuring entity.

* + 1. Should any inspected or tested goods fail to conform to the Specifications, the Procuring entity may reject the equipment, and the tenderer shall either replace the rejected equipment or make alterations necessary to make specification requirements free of costs to the Procuring entity.
    2. The Procuring entity’s right to inspect, test and where necessary, reject the goods after the Goods’ arrival shall in no way be limited or waived by reason of the equipment having previously been inspected, tested and passed by the Procuring entity or its representative prior to the equipment delivery.
    3. Nothing in paragraph 3.8 shall in any way release the tenderer from any warranty or other obligations under this Contract.

# Packing

* + 1. The tenderer shall provide such packing of the Goods as is required to prevent their damage or deterioration during transit to their final destination, as indicated in the Contract.
    2. The packing, marking, and documentation within and outside the packages shall comply strictly with such special requirements as shall be expressly provided for in the Contract

# Delivery and Documents

* + 1. Delivery of the Goods shall be made by the tenderer in accordance with the terms specified by Procuring entity in its Schedule of Requirements and the Special Conditions of Contract

# Insurance

* + 1. The Goods supplied under the Contract shall be fully insured against loss or damage incidental to manufacturer or acquisition, transportation, storage, and delivery in the manner specified in the Special conditions of contract.

**5.24 Payment**

* + 1. The method and conditions of payment to be made to the tenderer under this Contract shall be specified in Special Conditions of Contract
    2. Payments shall be made promptly by the Procuring entity as specified in the contract
  1. **Prices**
     1. Prices charged by the tenderer for goods delivered and services performed under the Contract shall not, with the exception of any price adjustments authorized in Special Conditions of Contract, vary from the prices by the tenderer in its tender.
     2. Contract price variations shall not be allowed for contracts not exceeding one year (12 months)
     3. Where contract price variation is allowed, the variation shall not exceed 10% of the original contract price.
     4. Price variation request shall be processed by the procuring entity within 30 days of receiving the request.

**3.14. Assignment**

3.14.1 The tenderer shall not assign, in whole or in part, its obligations to perform under this Contract, except with the Procuring entity’s prior written consent

# Subcontracts

* + 1. The tenderer shall notify the Procuring entity in writing of all subcontracts awarded under this Contract if not already specified in the tender. Such notification, in the original tender or later, shall not relieve the tenderer from any liability or obligation under the Contract

# Termination for default

* + 1. The Procuring entity may, without prejudice to any other remedy for breach of Contract, by written notice of default sent to the tenderer, terminate this Contract in whole or in part
       1. if the tenderer fails to deliver any or all of the goods within the period(s) specified in the Contract, or within any extension thereof granted by the Procuring entity
       2. if the tenderer fails to perform any other obligation(s) under the Contract
       3. if the tenderer, in the judgment of the Procuring entity has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent practices in competing for or in executing the Contract
    2. In the event the Procuring entity terminates the Contract in whole or in part, it may procure, upon such terms and in such manner as it deems appropriate, equipment similar to those undelivered, and the tenderer shall be liable to the Procuring entity for any excess costs for such similar goods.

# Liquidated Damages

3.17.1. If the tenderer fails to deliver any or all of the goods within the period(s) specified in the contract, the procuring entity shall, without prejudice to its other remedies under the contract, deduct from the contract prices liquidated damages sum equivalent to 0.5% of the delivered price of the delayed items up to a maximum deduction of 10% of the delayed goods. After this the tenderer may consider termination of the contract.

# Resolution of Disputes

* + 1. The procuring entity and the tenderer shall make every effort to resolve amicably by direct informal negotiation and disagreement or dispute arising between them under or in connection with the contract
    2. If, after thirty (30) days from the commencement of such informal negotiations both parties have been unable to resolve amicably a contract dispute, either party may require adjudication in an agreed national or international forum, and/or international arbitration.

# Language and Law

* + 1. The language of the contract and the law governing the contract shall be English language and the Laws of Kenya respectively unless otherwise stated.

# Force Majeure

* + 1. The tenderer shall not be liable for forfeiture of its performance security or termination for default if and to the extent that it’s delay in performance or other failure to perform its obligations under the Contract is the result of an event of Force Majeure.

**SECTION IV - SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT**

**Notes on Special Conditions of Contract**

The clauses in this section are intended to assist the procuring entity in providing contract- specific information in relation to corresponding clauses in the General Conditions of Contract.

The provisions of Section IV complement the General Conditions of Contract included in Section III, specifying contractual requirements linked to the special circumstances of the procuring entity and the goods being procured. In preparing Section IV, the following aspects should be taken into consideration.

(a) Information that complement provisions of Section III must be incorporated and

* 1. Amendments and/or supplements to provisions of Section III, as necessitated by the circumstances of the goods being procured must also be incorporated.

**SECTION IV - SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT**

4.1. Special Conditions of Contract shall supplement the General Conditions of Contract. Whenever there is a conflict, between the GCC and the SCC, the provisions of the SCC herein shall prevail over these in the GCC.

42. Special conditions of contract as relates to the GCC

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **General conditions of contract reference** | **Special conditions of contract** |
| 3.6 | 10 % of Performance Security of the contract sum |
| 3.8 | Performance Bonds must be issued by a Commercial Bank. Performance Bonds  from Insurance firms allowed |
| 3.9 | Price adjustments will not apply |
| 23.14 | Chief Justice of Kenya |
| 3.17 | As per Kenya Constitution |
| 3.18 | The Vice Chancellor,  Jaramogi Oginga Odinga University of Science and Technology  P.O Box 210- 4061 Bondo |

**SECTION V - TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS**

* 1. **General**
     1. These specifications describe the requirements for goods. Tenderers are requested to submit with their offers the detailed specifications, drawings, catalogues, e.t.c. for the products they intend to supply
     2. Tenderers must indicate on the specifications sheets whether the equipment offered comply with each specified requirement.
     3. All the dimensions and capacities of the equipment to be supplied shall not be less than those required in these specifications. Deviations from the basic requirements, if any shall be explained in detail in writing with the offer, with supporting data such as calculation sheets, etc. The procuring entity reserves the right to reject the products, if such deviations shall be found critical to the use and operation of the products.
     4. The tenderers are requested to present information along with their offers as follows:
        1. Shortest possible delivery period of each product
        2. Information on proper representative and/or workshop for back-up service/repair and maintenance including their names and addresses.

**SCHEDULE V: Technical Specification**

**JARAMOGI OGINGA ODINGA UNIVERSITY OF SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY**

**1. Digital Vortexer:**

**-** Digital display

-Programmable speed (RPM) and timer.

-Temperature range from 37-85oC.

-Large capacity (56 microtubes or 4 microplates).

-Supplied with the microtubes and microplates.

- Interchangeable platforms for microtubes or microplates

-RS 232 for GMP control.

-Ramps for temperature and time settable in up to five steps

-Auto set off function at end of set time.

-Two mode operation: continuous and touch mode.

-display screen for elapsed time and speed.

-Variable speeds up to 3000rpm**.**

-Pop off cup head and head with cover

-Size: W×D (43.1 × 19.7 cm).

-Touch pad controls for speed and rpm setting

**2. Soxhlet apparatus:**

**-** Extraction heating unit (Soxhlet)- 230 V, 50-60Hz

-Max. Temperature [°C] 425

-Heating places 6

-Size of flasks [ml] 250, 500

-Dimensions W / D / H [mm] 900 / 225 / 650

-Weight [kg] 14

-Nominal voltage [V] 230, Frequency [Hz] 50 - 60)

-Nominal wattage [W] 2700

**Supplied with the following accessories:**

-Holder for Soxhlet glass parts

-Cooling water feed pipe,

-6-place, for extraction heating apparatus

-Soxhlet glass set, 3 pieces, 500 ml, consisting of: 1 Flat bottom flask 500 ml 1 Coiled-tube condenser, 1 Extractor 150 ml

-Soxhlet glass set, 3 pieces, 250 ml, consisting of: 1 Flat bottom flask 250 ml 1 Coiled-tube condenser, 1 Extractor 150 ml

-Extraction thimbles, 33 x 80 mm, 25 pcs.

-Interchangeable top mould, Ø 95 mm

-Airbath insert (cobweb), for interchangeable top mould A11

-AII Support rod, 600 mm.

**3. Desiccator:**

-Vertical type

-Size/capacity: 38L

-Size: Outside: 300 by 395 by 510 mm; inside: 255 by 330 by 450mm;

**Accessories**: 4 shelves (adjustable for a maximum of 15 levels), a desiccant tray and a built in hygrometer.

**4. Instant moisture analyzer:**

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Repeatability (sd) with 2g Sample | 0.1 % |
| Repeatability (sd) with 10g Sample | 0.015 % |
| Readability (other) (Material) | 0.01 %MC |
| Storage | 100 Results 20 Methods |
| Drying Temperature | 40 °C – 230 °C |
| Drying Programs (text) | Standard Rapid |
| Recommended Moisture Range | 1.0 - 100 %MC |
| Result Handling | Real-Time Drying Curve Result Overview ID Management |
| User management | Protection of Settings |
| Switch-off criteria | 5 Automatic (SOC 1-5) Freely Definable (1-10 mg/ 5-300 s) Freely Definable (% Weight Loss/s) Timed |
| Test & Adjust | Temperature (100/160) Weight SmartCal |
| Temperature Increments | 1 °C |
| Maximum Capacity | 101 g |
| Voltage | 230 V |
| Display Mode | %MC %DC %AM %AD g g/kg MC g/kg DC |
| **Power requirements** | 240 V AC, 640 W maximum |
| **Sample pan size** | ø130 mm |
| **Standard accessories** | Sample pan 2 pcs, sample pan stop, windbreak case, sample pan, handler 2 pcs, aluminum sheet 20 pcs, spoon, spatula |

**5. Precision analytical balance:**

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **MINIMUM TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS FOR ANALYTICAL BALANCE** | |
| Maximum Capacity | 220g |
| Readability | 0.0001 g |
| Pan Size | 90 mm |
| Internal Calibration | InCal™ - Semi Automatic |
| Draftshield | Included |
| Auxiliary Display Mode | Available as an Accessory |
| Communication | RS232;  USB |
| Dimensions (HxLxW | 309 mm x 321 mm x 209 mm |
| Display | 2-Line LCD with Backlight |
| In-use cover | Included |
| Minimum Weight (USP, 0.1%, typical) | 200 mg |
| Net Weight | 10 lb (4.5 kg |
| Pan Construction | Stainless Steel |
| Stabilization Time | 4 seconds |
| Tare Range | To capacity by subtraction |
| Units of Measurement | Carat;  Custom;  Grain;  Gram;  Hong Kong Tael;  Kilogram;  Mesghal;  Milligram;  Momme;  Newton;  Ounce;  Ounce Troy;  Pennyweight;  Pound; |
| Working Environment | 10°C – 30°C, 80%RH, non-condensing |

**6. Thermostatic Incubator centrifuge:**

* Temperature range: RT +5°C - +80°C
* Temperature uniformity: +/- 0.3°C
* Orbit: 3 mm
* Speed: 250-1350 rpm
* Capacity: 56 tubes/0.2 ml or/ 4 microtitrer plates
* Heater power: 300 Watt
* Dimension:  
  exterior (WxDxH): 280x240x210 mm  
  interior (WxDxH): 200x200x 85 m
* Origin: Europe/USA
* Rotatory shaking mode.

**7. Autoclave:**

-door cover gasket made of silicon to provide insulation feature,

- Sterilizer should be fitted with water level arrangement to indicate water position inside the boiler.

- Chamber volume: at least 100 litre capacity.

-It should operate with saturated steam under pressure of 15 to 22 PSI (adjustable).

-It should have sturdy double wall construction with boiler made of stainless steel at least 16 gauge sheet.

- Has pressure gauge, air/steam release cock and safety valves

- It should have immersion type heating element

-It should be supplied with cord and plug to work on 220 Volts 50 cycles A.C. supply.

-Safety features of sterilizers: Door locking facility, Low water protection system, Pressure cut off facility, automated temperature release, anti -dry out function in case of low water amount, over current detection and auto switch off ability, safety valve and double lock control system.

-Automatic opening of safety valve to release pressure, auto off powering in case of over temperature, door sensors for nonfunctioning incase door is open, anti dry out function that enables auto powering off in case water level s too low, over current protection function,

-LCD digital displays of Chamber Pressure, temperature etc.

-Automatic steam exhaustion function

-Temperature range 105-1380C

- Different in-built sterilization programs for different kinds of materials or equipment (media, rubber, liquids, wrapped/unwrapped equipment.

-Preferably of European country origin

**8. Laboratory deep freezer:**

**-** Temperature range -40 oC

-Compressor power R 404 ˃CFC free.

-audio visual alarm in case there is temperature deviation from preset temperature

-Display of set value and processed value

-Pass word protected key pad lock

-Vertical model with 5 or more trays/baskets.

-Capacity: atleast 600 litres.

-Voltage: 230v AC/50HZ

-Dimensions external (cms): 68 by 61 by 146 (L, W H respectively).

**9. Refrigerator: Frost free triple door refrigerator**

Compressor type: Reciprocator compressor,

Defrosting type: auto fridge defrost,

-Type: Triple door,

-Built in stabilizer,

-Installed with interior refrigerator light. :

-Separated freezer and refrigerator sections

-Capacity 260L or higher.

-Lowest temp 4 ±1oC

-Three doors: sections for refrigerator, freezer and draw section).

**10. Bomb calorimeter:**

**Specifications:**

* 0.4% Precision Class (1.5 – 5.0 °C rise at or near room temperature)
* 10 – 50 °C working Temperature Range
* 0.0001 °C Temperature Sensitivity
* 2 – 1000 Calories Energy Measurement Range
* 0.1 Calorie Detection Limit
* 100 -145 Calories/°C Energy Equivalent
* 20 mL Maximum Volume, Solute
* 90 – 120 mL Required Volume, Solvent
* USB port for Printer and Balance Communication
* SD Memory card slots for easy transfer of data and log files
* TCP/IP via Ethernet Network Connection
* 6755: Dimensions (in) 9w x 13d x 13h

**SECTION VII - PRICE SCHEDULE FOR GOODS**

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| S/No. | Item | Qty | Unit price | Total price | Brand | Remarks | Days to deliver |
|  | **LOT-1** |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 1 | Digital vortex | 1 |  |  |  |  |  |
| 2 | Dessicator | 1 |  |  |  |  |  |
| 3 | Instant moisture analyzer | 1 |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Precism analytical analyzer | 1 |  |  |  |  |  |
| 5 | Centrifuge | 1 |  |  |  |  |  |
| 6 | Autoclave | 1 |  |  |  |  |  |
| 7 | Laboratory deep freezer | 1 |  |  |  |  |  |
| 8 | Refrigerator | 1 |  |  |  |  |  |
| 9 | Bomb calorimeter | 1 |  |  |  |  |  |
| 10 | Sexholet apparatus | 1 |  |  |  |  |  |

**N/B:** Award will be based on the lowest evaluated bidder per lot

Signature of Tenderer (Must be signed by Authorized tenderer representative)

Name of tenderer

Signature of tenderer

Tender Number

## Note:

* + 1. Quoted prices should include VAT and transport to Jaramogi Oginga Odinga University of Science and technology.
    2. In case of discrepancy between unit price and total, the unit price shall prevail.
    3. No alternative offer will be accepted by the University

**SECTION VIII - STANDARD FORMS**

**Notes on the sample Forms**

1. Form of Tender- The form of tender must be completed by the tenderer and submitted with the tender documents. It must also be duly signed by duly authorized representatives of the tenderer.
2. Confidential Business Questionnaire Form - This form must be completed by the tenderer and submitted with the tender documents.
3. Tender Security Form-When required by the tender documents the tender shall provide the tender security either in the form included herein or in another format acceptable to the procuring entity.
4. Contract Form-The Contract Form shall not be completed by the tenderer at the time of submitting the tender. The Contract Form shall be completed after contract award and should incorporate the accepted contract price.
5. Performance Security Form-The performance security form should not be completed by the tenderers at the time of tender preparation. Only the successful tenderer will be required to provide performance security in the form provided herein or in another form acceptable to the procuring entity.
6. Bank Guarantee for Advance Payment Form When Advance payment is requested for by the successful bidder and agreed by the procuring entity, this form must be completed fully and duly signed by the authorized officials of the bank.
7. Manufacturers Authorization Form-When required by the ender documents this form must be completed and submitted with the tender documents. This form will be completed by the manufacturer of the goods where the tenderer is an agent.
8. Anti-corruption Declaration Form- This form must be completed by the tenderer and submitted with the tender documents.

8.1 **FORM OF TENDER**

Date

Tender No.

To:

*[name and address of procuring entity]*

Gentlemen and/or Ladies:

* 1. Having examined the tender documents including Addenda

Nos. ………………………………. *[insert numbers].*the receipt of which is hereby duly acknowledged, we, the undersigned, offer to supply deliver, install and commission (

…………………………………………… (*insert equipment description*) in conformity with the said tender documents for the sum of …………………………………………………………. (*total tender amount in words and figures*) or such other sums as may be ascertained in accordance with the Schedule of Prices attached herewith and made part of this Tender.

* 1. We undertake, if our Tender is accepted, to deliver install and commission the equipment in accordance with the delivery schedule specified in the Schedule of Requirements.
  2. If our Tender is accepted, we will obtain the guarantee of a bank in a sum of equivalent to percent of the Contract Price for the due performance of the Contract , in the form prescribed by ………………. ……………….( *Procuring entity).*
  3. We agree to abid by this Tender for a period of …… [*number]* days from the date fixed for tender opening of the Instructions to tenderers, and it shall remain binding upon us and may be accepted at any time before the expiration of that period.
  4. This Tender, together with your written acceptance thereof and your notification of award, shall constitute a Contract, between us. Subject to signing of the Contract by the parties.
  5. We understand that you are not bound to accept the lowest or any tender you may receive.

Dated this day of 20

[signature] [in the capacity of]

Duly authorized to sign tender for an on behalf of

* 1. **CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS QUESTIONNAIRE FORM**

You are requested to give the particulars indicated in Part 1 and either Part 2(a), 2(b) or 2 (c ) whichever applied to your type of business

You are advised that it is a serious offence to give false information on this form

*Part 1 – General:*

Business Name

………………………………………………………………………………………………… Location of business premises.

………………………………………………………………………………… Plot No………………………………………………… Street/Road

…………………………………………..

Postal Address ……………………….. Tel No. …………………. Fax ………………. E mail …………….

Nature of Business

…………………………………………………………………………………………….. Registration Certificate No.

………………………………………………………………………………… Maximum value of business which you can handle at any one time – Kshs.

…………………………………

Name of your bankers ……………………………………….. Branch

………………………………………

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
|  | Part 2 (a) – Sole Proprietor  Your name in full …………………………………………………….. Age  ………………………..  Nationality ………………………………… Country of origin  …………………………………….  iv. Citizenship details  ………………………………………………………  …………………………….  v. |
|  | Part 2 (b) Partnership  Given details of partners as follows:  Name Nationality Citizenship Details Shares  1. ………………………………………………………………………  ………………  2. ………………………………………………………………………  ………………  3. ………………………………………………………………………  ………………..  4. ………………………………………………………………………  ……………….. |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
|  | Part 2 (c ) – Registered Company Private or Public  ………………………………………………………………………………………. State the nominal and issued capital of company-  Nominal Kshs. ……………………………… Issued Kshs. …………………………………  Given details of all directors as follows  Name Nationality Citizenship Details Shares 1………………………………………………………………………………………  ………………… 2.  ………………………………………………………………………………………  ………………..  3.  ………………………………………………………………………………………  ……………… 4.  ………………………………………………………………………………………  ……………… 5  ………………………………………………………………………………………  ………………. |  |
| Date ………………………………………………….. Signature of Candidate  ……………………………….. | | |

vi. If a Kenya Citizen, indicate under “Citizenship Details” whether by Birth, Naturalization or

registration.

* 1. **TENDER SECURITY FORM**

Whereas ………………………………………. [*name of the tenderer]*

(hereinafter called “the tenderer”) has submitted its tender dated …………. [*date of submission of tender]* for the supply, installation and commissioning of

……………………*[name and/or description of the equipment]* (hereinafter called “the Tender”) ……………………………………….. KNOW ALL PEOPLE by these presents that WE ……………………… of ………………………. having our registered office at

………………… (hereinafter called “the Bank”), are bound unto …………….. [*name of Procuring entity}* (hereinafter called “the Procuring entity”) in the sum of

…………………….. for which payment well and truly to be made to the said Procuring entity, the Bank binds itself, its successors, and assigns by these presents. Sealed with the Common Seal of the said Bank this day of 20

.

THE CONDITIONS of this obligation are:-

* + 1. If the tenderer withdraws its Tender during the period of tender validity specified by the tenderer on the Tender Form; or
    2. If the tenderer, having been notified of the acceptance of its Tender by the Procuring entity during the period of tender validity:

1. fails or refuses to execute the Contract Form, if required; or
2. fails or refuses to furnish the performance security in accordance with the Instructions to tenderers;

We undertake to pay to the Procuring entity up to the above amount upon receipt of its first written demand, without the Procuring entity having to substantiate its demand, provided that in its demand the Procuring entity will note that the amount claimed by it is due to it, owing to the occurrence of one or both of the two conditions, specifying the occurred condition or conditions.

This tender guarantee will remain in force up to and including thirty (30) days after the period of tender validity, and any demand in respect thereof should reach the Bank not later than the above date.

*[signature of the bank] (Amend accordingly if provided by Insurance Company)*

* 1. **CONTRACT FORM**

THIS AGREEMENT made the day of 20 between

……………… [*name of Procurement entity)* of ……….. [*country of Procurement entity]* (hereinafter called “the Procuring entity) of the one part and …………………….. [*name of tenderer]* of ………….. [*city and country of tenderer]* (hereinafter called “the tenderer”) of the other part;

WHEREAS the Procuring entity invited tenders for certain goods ] and has accepted a tender by the tenderer for the supply of those goods in the sum of …………………………… [*contract price in words and figures]* (hereinafter called “the Contract Price).

NOW THIS AGREEMENT WITNESSETH AS FOLLOWS:

1. In this Agreement words and expressions shall have the same meanings as are respectively assigned to them in the Conditions of Contract referred to:
2. The following documents shall be deemed to form and be read and construed as part of this Agreement viz:
3. the Tender Form and the Price Schedule submitted by the tenderer
4. the Schedule of Requirements (c ) the Technical Specifications
5. the General Conditions of Contract
6. the Special Conditions of contract; and
7. the Procuring entity’s Notification of Award
8. In consideration of the payments to be made by the Procuring entity to the tenderer as hereinafter mentioned, the tender hereby covenants with the Procuring entity to provide the goods and to remedy defects therein in conformity in all respects with the provisions of the Contract
9. The Procuring entity hereby covenants to pay the tenderer in consideration of the provisions of the goods and the remedying of defects therein, the Contract Price or such other sum as may become payable under the provisions of the Contract at the times and in the manner prescribed by the contract.

IN WITNESS whereof the parties hereto have caused this Agreement to be executed in accordance with their respective laws the day and year first above written.

Signed, sealed, delivered by the (for the Procuring entity

Signed, sealed, delivered by the (for the tenderer in the presence of

*(Amend accordingly if provided by Insurance Company)*

* 1. **PERFORMANCE SECURITY FORM**

To …………………………………………. [*name of Procuring entity]*

WHEREAS …………………………………… [*name of tenderer*] (hereinafter called “the tenderer”) has undertaken , in pursuance of Contract No. [*reference number of the contract]* dated 20 to supply

……………………………………………… [*description of goods]* (hereinafter called “the Contract”).

AND WHEREAS it has been stipulated by you in the said Contract that the tenderer shall furnish you with a bank guarantee by a reputable bank for the sum specified therein as security for compliance with the Tenderer’s performance obligations in accordance with the Contract.

AND WHEREAS we have agreed to give the tenderer a guarantee:

THEREFORE WE hereby affirm that we are Guarantors and responsible to you, on behalf of the tenderer, up to a total of ………………………. [*amount of the guarantee in words and figure]* and we undertake to pay you, upon your first written demand declaring the tenderer to be in default under the Contract and without cavil or argument, any sum or sums within the limits of

…………………….. [*amount of guarantee]* as aforesaid, without you needing to prove or to show grounds or reasons for your demand or the sum specified therein.

This guarantee is valid until the day of 20

Signed and seal of the Guarantors

*[name of bank or financial institution]*

*[address]*

*[date]*

* 1. **BANK GUARANTEE FOR ADVANCE PAYMENT FORM**

To ……………………………… [*name of Procuring entity]*

*[name of tender] …………………..*

Gentlemen and/or Ladies:

In accordance with the payment provision included in the Special Conditions of Contract, which amends the General Conditions of Contract to provide for advance payment,

…………………………………………………. [*name and address of tenderer]*(hereinafter called “the tenderer”) shall deposit with the Procuring entity a bank guarantee to guarantee its proper and faithful performance under the said Clause of the Contract in an amount of ……

…………………. [*amount of guarantee in figures and words].*

We, the ……………………………. [*bank or financial institutions]*, as instructed by the tenderer, agree unconditionally and irrevocably to guarantee as primary obligator and not as surety merely, the payment to the Procuring entity on its first demand without whatsoever right of objection on our part and without its first claim to the tenderer, in the amount not exceeding

…………………… [*amount of guarantee in figures and words]*

We further agree that no change or addition to or other modification of the terms of the Contract to be performed there-under or of any of the Contract documents which may be made between the Procuring entity and the tenderer, shall in any way release us from any liability under this guarantee, and we hereby waive notice of any such change, addition, or modification.

This guarantee shall remain valid in full effect from the date of the advance payment received by the tenderer under the Contract until ………… [*date]*.

Yours truly,

Signature and seal of the Guarantors

*[name of bank or financial institution]*

*[address]*

*[date]*

* 1. **MANUFACTURER’S AUTHORIZATION FORM**

To [*name of the Procuring entity] ………………….*

WHEREAS …………………………………………………………[*name of the manufacturer]* who are established and reputable manufacturers of ………………….. [*name and/or description of the goods]* having factories at ………………………………… [*address of factory]* do hereby authorize ………………………… [*name and address of Agent]* to submit a tender, and subsequently negotiate and sign the Contract with you against tender No. ………………………. [*reference of the Tender]* for the above goods manufactured by us.

We hereby extend our full guarantee and warranty as per the General Conditions of Contract for the goods offered for supply by the above firm against this Invitation for Tenders.

[*signature for and on behalf of manufacturer]*

*Note:* This letter of authority should be on the letterhead of the Manufacturer and should be signed by a person competent.

* 1. **LETTER OF NOTIFICATION OF AWARD**

Address of Procuring Entity

To:

RE: Tender No.

Tender Name

This is to notify that the contract/s stated below under the above mentioned tender have been awarded to you.

* + 1. Please acknowledge receipt of this letter of notification signifying your acceptance.
    2. The contract/contracts shall be signed by the parties within 30 days of the date of this letter but not earlier than 14 days from the date of the letter.
    3. You may contact the officer(s) whose particulars appear below on the subject matter of this letter of notification of award.

*(FULL PARTICULARS)*

SIGNED FOR ACCOUNTING OFFICER

* 1. **FORM RB 1**

**REPUBLIC OF KENYA**

**PUBLIC PROCUREMENT ADMINISTRATIVE REVIEW BOARD**

APPLICATION NO…………….OF 20……...

BETWEEN

…………………………………………….APPLICANT AND

…………………………………RESPONDENT *(Procuring Entity*)

Request for review of the decision of the…………… (*Name of the Procuring Entity)* of

……………dated the…day of ………….20……….in the matter of Tender No………..…of

…………..20…

**REQUEST FOR REVIEW**

I/We……………………………,the above named Applicant(s), of address: Physical address…………….Fax No……Tel. No……..Email ……………, hereby request the Public Procurement Administrative Review Board to review the whole/part of the above mentioned decision on the following grounds , namely:-

1.

2.

etc.

By this memorandum, the Applicant requests the Board for order/orders that: - 1.

2.

etc

SIGNED ……………….(Applicant)

Dated on…………….day of ……………/…20…

**FOR OFFICIAL USE ONLY**

Lodged with the Secretary Public Procurement Administrative Review Board on ………… day of 20….………

SIGNED Board Secretary

**ANTI – CORRUPTION POLICY IN THE PROCUREMENT PROCESS**

**UNDERTAKING BY BIDDER ON ANTI – CORRUPTION POLICY / CODE OF CONDUCT AND COMPLIANCE PROGRAMME**

The governments of Kenya is committed to fighting corruption in all its forms and in all its institutions to ensure that all the government earned revenues are utilized prudently and for the purpose intended with a view to promoting economic development as the country work towards actualizing Vision 2030.

Here at Jaramogi Oginga Odinga University of Science and Technology and also being one of the government entities mandated under the government to provide quality education and transforming lives, on behalf of the government, we are highly committed to fighting any form of corruption in our organization to ensure that all the monies that the government entrust with us, is optimally and prudently utilized for the benefits of all the people we serve.

**THE FOLLOWING IS A REQUIREMENT THAT EVERY BIDDER WISHING TO DO BUSINESS WITH JARAMOGI OGINGA ODINGA UNIVERSITY OF SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY MUST COMPLY WITH:**

1. Each bidder must submit a statement, as part of the tender documents, in the format given and which must be signed personally by the Chief Executive Officer or other appropriate senior corporate officer of the bidding company and, where relevant, of its subsidiary in Kenya. If a tender is submitted by a subsidiary, a statement to this effect will also be required of the parent company, signed by its Chief Executive Officer or other appropriate senior corporate officer.
2. Bidders will also be required to submit similar No-bribery commitments from their subcontractors and consortium partners; the bidder may cover the subcontractors and consortium partners in its own statement, provided the bidder assumes full responsibility.
3. a) Payment to agents and other third parties shall be limited to appropriate compensation for legitimate services.
4. Each bidder will make full disclosure in the tender documentation of the beneficiaries and amounts of all payments made, or intended to be made, to agents or other third parties (including political parties or electoral candidates) relating to the tender and, if successful, the implementation of the contract.
5. The successful bidder will also make full disclosure [quarterly or semi- annually] of all payments to agents and other third parties during the execution of the contract.
6. Within six months of the completion of the performance of the contract, the successful bidder will formally certify that no bribes or other illicit commissions have been paid. The final accounting shall include brief details of the goods and services provided that are sufficient to establish the legitimacy of the payments made.
7. Statements required according to subparagraphs (b) and (d) of this paragraph will have to be certified by the company's Chief Executive Officer, or other appropriate senior corporate officer.
8. Tenders which do not conform to these requirements shall not be considered.
9. If the successful bidder fails to comply with its No-bribery commitment, significant sanctions will apply. The sanctions may include all or any of the following:
   1. Cancellation of the contract;
   2. Liability for damages to the public authority and/or the unsuccessful competitors in the bidding possibly in the form of a lump sum representing a pre-set percentage of the contract value (liquidated).
10. Bidders shall make available, as part of their tender, copies of their anti-Bribery Policy/Code of Conduct, if any, and of their-general or project - specific - Compliance Program.
11. The Government of Kenya through Ethics and Anti-Corruption Commission has made special arrangements for adequate oversight of the procurement process and the execution of the contract. Those charged with the oversight responsibility will have full access if need be to all documentation submitted by Bidders for this contract, and to which in turn all Bidders and other parties involved or affected by the project shall have full access (provided, however, that no proprietary information concerning a bidder may be disclosed to another bidder or to the public).

**1. MEMORANDUM ( FORMAT )**

(Clause 62 of Kenya Public Procurement and Disposal Act 2015)

This company *(name of company)* has issued, for the purposes of this tender, a Compliance Program copy attached -which includes all reasonable steps necessary to assure that the No-bribery commitment given in this statement will be complied with by its managers and employees, as well as by all third parties working with this company on the public sector projects or contract including agents, consultants, consortium partners, subcontractors and suppliers')"

Authorized Signature: Name and Title of Signatory:

Name of Bidder: Address:

**SECTION IX: EVALUATION CRITERIA**

Technical Evaluation Form

The tenderer is expected to complete Part 1 and 3 of this form

**Part A: General Information**

Tenderer Name…………………………………………………………….. Postal Address……………………………………………………………... Telephone (Office)………………………………..Mobile……………….. Physical Address……………………………………………………………

**Part B: Evaluation Stages**

**Stage 1: Mandatory Requirements**

*Applicants* ***must*** *qualify in all the requirements below for them to proceed to the Evaluation Stage 2-Technical evaluation*

* Must provide a dully filled, signed and stamped Tender form.
* Must provide bid bond of 2% from commercial bank or approved insurance by PPRA and should be valid for 120days from the date of tender opening.
* Must provide Certificate of Registration/ Incorporation.
* Must provide a Valid Trade License/Single Business Permit.
* Must provide a Valid Certificate of Tax Compliance.
* Must provide VAT certificates.
* Must provide a dully filled anti-corruption declaration form.
* Bidder must serialize all the pages of the bid document failure to which will lead to disqualification.
* Must dully fill, signed and stamped Confidential Business Questionnaire.
* Must attach certificate of registration from communication Authority of Kenya
* Must attach evidence of experience in supply and delivery of the related items (attach LPOs or contract, for 5 supplies of the same value or more)
* Must provide Audited accounts for the last three consecutive years 1.e. 2018, 2017, 2016.The Audited accounts must be signed by certified auditor.

**Stage 2: Technical Evaluation**

All equipment shall be evaluated against the specification required as per your brochures and technical data sheet dully filled by the manufacturer indicating conformity to the technical specifications attached in the bid document. Only those who meet all required specification shall be proceed to financial evaluation.

**2A- Documentation evaluation**

* Dully filled and signed manufacturer authorization (mandatory)
* Quality certificates applicable to equipment’s (mandatory)
* Dully filled technical data sheets by the manufacturer(manadatory)
* Experience in the relevant field is mamdatory

**NB Only bids that qualify at documentation evaluation shall proceed to product Evaluation**

**2B- Product evaluation**

All bidders must provide original product brochure detailing product parameters, drawings and design as provided by the manufacturer of the equipment Original brochure shall contain product literature, manufacturer address, contacts, country of origin and subsidiary companies where applicable.

Warranty period must be specified.

**Stage 3: Specifications Conformity**

Bidders who qualify in the above will be evaluated based on the technical specifications as indicated in page above.

Bidders who qualify at this stage will proceed to Financial Evaluation.

**Stage 4: Financial Evaluation**

The Lowest evaluated bidder per item will be awarded the tender to **supply, delivery, installation, testing and commissioning of ups, projectors and touch board**

to Jaramogi Oginga Odinga University of Science and Technology Bondo Campus

**Part C: Declaration (For the Tenderer only)**

The Tenderer is expected to indicate whether he/she **will/will not** accept to be evaluated on the above criteria)

**Q.** W**ill you accept your bid to be evaluated based on the above criteria and abide by them during the entire period of the tender?** (Tick appropriately below):

No: Yes:

**For Official Use Only**

(The team Leader of the Evaluation Team will make comments below based on the findings about the Tenderer)

Total marks scored

………………………………………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………………… Accept the firm Reject the firm

Official stamp ………………………Sign………………………………Date…………………